
CRES Board Report: August 2016 

CRES 2016-2017 Goals 

 100% of CRES students will demonstrate growth in Reading and Math as 
measured by the Spring, 2017 STAR Enterprise assessment 

 

 CRES 3rd through 6th graders will score at or above the state average on the 
2016 Minnesota Comprehensive Assessments in math and reading 

 

 CRES students will receive 25% fewer behavior reports for defiance and 
disrespect in 2016-17 than in 2015-16.   

 

 CRES will increase parent involvement activities related to STEAM from zero in 
2015-16 to 7 in 2016-17.  

 

 We will have many new faces at CRES when the school year starts.  New teachers will 

include Kyle Bendson, Brenda Bendson, Lora Vosacek, Sarah Judd, Melissa Domben, 

Kellie Morehouse, Kami Van Hal, Hannah Porter, and Ruth Klansky. 

 

 Our new teachers had a great three-day induction during the week of August 8th.  During 

that time, I was able to sit with them and go over many items that new teachers need to 

know.  There was also a great deal of time spent meeting with mentors and curriculum 

guides as the new teachers prepare for the upcoming year.   

 

 The pillars around the outside of CRES were given a facelift during the summer.  Where 

there used to be old, chipping blue tiles we know have brand new, great looking bricks.  

There was also some concrete work done outside the front entrance of CRES.  Things as 

looking great. 

 

 The custodians at CRES, Lester Van Horn, Jeremy Lentz, and Phil Milhoover, have been 

working very hard to get the building ready for the new year.  There has been a lot of 

painting, cleaning, scrubbing, and polishing going on.  They always do a great job in 

ensuring that the building is clean and shiny.   

 

 Letters to parents telling them who their child’s teacher will be are being sent the week 

of August 22nd. 

 

 CRES open house will be on September 1st from 4:45 until 8:00.  It’s always a great event 

at CRES.   

 

 

Respectfully submitted;   
Kurt Becker 

 


